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November 16, 2021 
 
Dear Energy Stakeholder: 
 

The Ontario government is committed to providing electricity and natural gas customers 
with more options to better track and manage their energy use so they can find ways to 
conserve energy and save money.  On September 2, 2021, a new regulation was filed 
(O. Reg. 633/21) that requires Ontario’s electricity and natural gas utilities to implement 
the Green Button data standard.  This regulation came into effect on November 1, 2021. 
  
Owners of large commercial and multi-residential buildings participate in the Energy and 
Water Reporting and Benchmarking (EWRB) initiative, and use ENERGY STAR 
Portfolio Manager® to report energy, water and greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions data 
to the ministry on an annual basis.  ENERGY STAR Portfolio Manager® is a free 
building energy benchmarking tool owned by the US Environmental Protection Agency 
and licensed for use in Canada by Natural Resources Canada.  
  
Currently, Portfolio Manager does not accept uploads of data in the Green Button data 
standard format, nor the automatic transfer of Green Button data from utilities into 
Portfolio Manager.  In September, I wrote to the Honourable Seamus O’Regan, 
Canada’s then-Minister of Natural Resources, with respect to this matter, encouraging 
changes that could help automate parts of the EWRB process to make it simpler and 
more streamlined for submitting energy data.  A copy of this letter is attached for your 
awareness.  
 
I will continue my efforts by engaging the new federal Minister of Natural Resources, the 
Honourable Jonathan Wilkinson.  Know that under my leadership, the Ontario Ministry 
of Energy remains committed to meaningful engagement with valued stakeholders and 
advancing regulatory reforms to streamline reporting processes.  In the meantime, you 
may wish to write to Minister Wilkinson as well, to share your views with respect to this 
matter, by email at nrcan.minister-ministre.rncan@canada.ca. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Todd Smith 
Minister 
 
Attachment 

https://www.ontario.ca/laws/regulation/r21633
mailto:nrcan.minister-ministre.rncan@canada.ca





